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Bill Analysis 

 

SB 749 defines “federal government defense entities” and “Public-Private Partner Development 

Pool” in the Oklahoma Community Economic Development Pooled Finance Act. The measure 

authorizes the Oklahoma Development Finance Authority act as a conduit issuer for local 

government entities in conjunction with one or more for-profit business entities and/or federal 

government defense entities for an authorized infrastructure development project using the 

Public-Private Partner Development Pool. Obligations issued by the Authority may not exceed 

the authorized, combined Economic Development Pool and Infrastructure Development Pool 

amount.  

 

Sixty-five percent of the net proceeds from the Public-Private Partner Development Pool must be 

used by the Authority for the benefit of eligible local government entities. The population of 

participating municipalities may not exceed 300,000. Thirty-five percent of the proceeds may be 

directed to any municipality regardless of population. The Oklahoma Department of Commerce 

is directed to oversee the program, maintain a prioritized list of eligible infrastructure projects, 

and score projects to be financed from the proceeds of obligations issued by the Authority. The 

method to score a project is outlined in the measure.  

 

An eligible government entity must obtain a determination from the Department that a project 

will result in a net-positive benefit. The local government entity shall be allowed to capture 

withholding taxes associated with new jobs or existing jobs associated with the participating for-

profit business entities if the determination by the Department shows that such an action will 

result in a net-positive benefit. The Oklahoma Tax Commission shall determine the withholding 

taxes attributable to the income of employees. Businesses participating in the program will no 

longer be eligible incentive payments associated with the Oklahoma Quality Jobs Program Act 

or claim investment tax credits.  
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